

December 14, 2021

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS AND ELECTRONIC MAIL

Melanie.bachman@ct.gov Siting.council@ct.gov

Ms. Melanie A. Bachman, Esq., Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Petition No. 1467.

Dear Attorney Bachman:

This office represents Barrett Outdoor Communications, Inc. ("Petitioner"). In accordance with § 16-50j-22a of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, Petitioner respectfully requests an extension until and including January 14, 2022, in which to complete its responses to the First Set of Interrogatories issued by the Connecticut Siting Council. Petitioner intends to file a majority of its responses to the First Set tomorrow, December 15, 2021; however, additional time is necessary in which to provide responses specific to Cellco Partnership d.b.a. Verizon Wireless. Petitioner requests this additional extension because of the high number of interrogatories.

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions.

Very truly yours,

Jesse A. Langer